Dear Co-Laborers in Christ, NG November-December 2011

“Thanks be to God for his unspeakable gift”. 2 Corinthians 9:15

It seems we are at a loss of words to describe the awesomeness of Immanuel... God
with us... The Creator of the universe put aside his glory, limited himself to a human
body, became the sacrificial Lamb to pay our sin debt, freely gives salvation to all who
believe, and becomes our Saviour, Great Shepherd, and High Priest. We so love this
wonderful season of the year when special emphasis is on birth of our Lord Jesus Christ!

We are now finishing-up the annual inspection on Bro Bob Vallier's airplane, and added
an anti-collision strobe lighting system. We have had three missionary pilots through
here for additional flight training, and it has been a great time of fellowship as well as the
good training time. Bro Mike Coupe received training in “Complex Aircraft’, Bro Tyler
Nikkel proficiency training in the Cessna 206, and Bro Jim Poelman “Spin and Unusual
Attitude” training. The Lord has been so good to give us safety in these many years of
flying and training missionaries. Thank you so much for enabling us to serve Him!

We praise the LORD for the five churches and seven individuals that He has used to
give toward the rebuilding of our hangars. We are happy to report that $10,850 has now
been received. If the Lord leads you to help also, please mail the funds to Mission Aero
Hangar Project, 100 Canaan Road, New Bern, NC 28562-3713. Make the check payable
to Mission Aeroservices, however please note that if you are an individual desiring tax
credit please make your check payable to Calvary Baptist Church with the notation
“Hangar Project’, and mail to the same address as noted.

> Prayer Requests: > Pray earnestly for the Lord’s “handfuls on purpose” to be given
through his people. Those gifts will enable Him to accomplish what He wants to do here.
We know that God is able! > Continue to pray for our neighbors that we want to see
come to the Lord. > Please continue to pray for our Pastor Bill Wingard as he is finished
with the radiation treatments, and slowly regaining strength. > Let's pray together for
these United States... We surely need the Lord to work in us and through us in these
difficult days. “Wilt thou not revive us again?”

Keep Looking Up!

Under HIS’ Wings, Zack and Jonwnie

“You can never truly enjoy Christmas until you can
look up into the Father’s face and tell him that you
have received his Christmas gift”. ~John R. Rice

| bvi,ng you good tidings of great joy. LUKE 2:10
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On re large Trcs pile to go Not yet, this is what we are praying for!

As shared in our last prayer letter there is a real need to replace all three
of the Quonset hangars that we had...Right...had... We now have one
left as seen next to the trash pile above. The LORD has provided
graciously so far through his people, as we have approximately 20% of the
total cost to replace two of the hangars, and then take down the Iast
remaining one that is damaged. We believe that He will supply the funds
to complete this renovation. Please pray earnestly with us for this need!




